
From: Gareth Newham gnewham@issafrica.org
Subject: Re: movement towards improved discipline in SAPS?

Date: February 4, 2022 at 9:58 AM
To: Daneel Knoetze daneel.knoetze@gmail.com, Johan Burger jburger@issafrica.org

Hi Daneel

Thanks for the update. Your work certainly has had great impact as indicated in
your email. We really welcomed your excellent investigations and reporting on the
topic. It has without a doubt contributed to a greater understanding of the extent to
which the internal accountability mechanisms are dysfunctional and given impetus
to efforts to improve them.

I don’t know of any initiatives other than those that you have mentioned.

We will be embarking on a process to support SAPS reform this year and will be in
touch to include you in this.

Kind regards,

Gareth

Gareth Newham
Head
Justice and Violence Prevention Programme
Institute for Security Studies, Pretoria
Tel +27 12 346 9500 | Mobile  +27 82 887 1557 | Skype: gdnewham
www.issafrica.org | @issafrica  
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